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October, 2011 
Volume 6                            Issue 10 

Travis Association of the Deaf 
Senior Citizens Newsletter 

Austin, Texas 
 

                     This is funded by DARS-DHHS 

  

(Left to right) Front Row: Darlene Polson, Mark Gunderson, Nicholas Garza, Marion Seale, Dorisgean Williams, Edith Hebert, Peter Wright, Sallie 
Curtis, and Jack Clifton. Second Row: Bill Eckstein, Teresa Eckstein, Robert Montfort, Joan Montfort, Sheri Crawford, Maria Garza, Brenda Mills, 
Brenda Oates, Patsy Compton, Carol Jasso, Beverly Duncan, Barbie Vicencio, Beth Strain, Patti Fry, Vivian Hesser, Ben Williams, Lola Justiss, and Fred 
Newberry. Third Row: Charm Montalvo, Mario Montalov, Janet Morris, Carol Hughey, Betty Thrasher, Glenn Thrasher, Mary Whitsit, Arlene Whitsit, 
Tom Compton, Richard Barnes, Caroline Cook, James Maxwell, Sally Porter, Morris Porter, Glenn Brunson and Barbara Brunson. 

On Thursday, September 15, 2011, three Austin Community College interpreters and forty-two (42) senior citizens from 
Austin and San Marcos went by chartered bus to Brenham, Texas to visit the Blue Bell Ice Cream Factory ……We stopped 
at Bastrop, Texas to pick four more seniors before going on Highway 21 where we saw burned country from the recent 
wildfires. When we arrived in Brenham, we ate lunch downtown and shopped a short time before going to the Blue Bell 
Ice Cream Factory for forty five minutes tour.  They served free ice cream to taste afterwards and we enjoyed ourselves. 
(Submitted by Glenn Brunson) 

FIELD TRIP TO BRENHAM, TEXAS   
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STAFF  
Glenn Brunson, Editor 

gbrunson@austin.rr.com 
Jimmy & Eileen Brookes, 
Subscription & Mailing 

Manager 
Nicholas Garza, 

Membership Chairman 
ngaghg@hotmail.com 

  
2010-2012 TADSC Officers 

Earl Day, President 
James Ed White, Vice-

President 
Joanne Brininstool, Secretary 

Glenn Brunson, Treasurer  

  
Patsy Compton, 

Hospitality Committee 
Beth Strain, 

Entertainment Committee 
Brenda Mills, 

Entertainment Committee 

  
SENIOR CITIZENS  

MEETING at 1:00 p.m. 
South Austin Senior Activity Center 

3911 Manchaca Road 
Austin, Texas 78704 

  
October 6, 2011 

  
October 20, 2011 

Field Trip to Nimitz Museum 
Fredericksburg, Texas 

  
November 3, 2011 

The Election of the officers 
  2012-2014 

November 17, 2011 
Field Trip to Bob Bullock  
Texas Museum in Austin  

  
December 1, 2011 

Christmas Party 

                               
January 5, 2012 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Magic Show by Nina Salolvyeva 

NEXT TAD-SC Meeting  
South Austin Senior Activity Center 

3911 Manchaca Road 
 

Regular Meeting and 
Magic Show by Deaf Nina Solovyeva 

Starring Special Guest   
1:30 p.m. 

Thursday, October 6, 2011 
 At 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

 See you there! 

 
 
 

 
 

See you there! 
 

 

We won 

The Bid! 

North Texas Deaf Senior Citizens, Houston Deaf Senior Citizens and  
Austin Deaf Senior Citizens as Partners won the bid to host 

2017 Deaf Seniors of American 

Conference in Houston, Texas 

April 2 – 9, 2017 

“Back to Texas: DSA’s 25th Anniversary” 
(DSA was organized in the State of Texas in 1992) 

2013 – Baltimore, Maryland 
2015 – Asheville, North Carolina 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gbrunson@austin.rr.com
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Picnic Door Prizes Winners: (Left to Right) Rey Cavazos,                    
Kathy Briscoe, Brenda Oates, Mary Whitsit, and Joan Stovall  
 

About Sixty (60) La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos 
and TAD-SC members and their guests were at La Vista 
Retirement Community Center on Saturday, September 
10, 2011 from 12:00 p.m. till 5:00 p.m.  La Vista Deaf 
Seniors of San Marcos served fried chicken. After lunch, 
there were door prizes. Everyone enjoyed themselves. 

 
James Ed White, Earl Day, and Barbie Vicencio  

at First Annual Labor Day Picnic 

On September 22nd, the         
Red Hat group (A Dozen Red 
Roses) gathered at the Italian 
Olive Garden Restaurant in 
New Braunfels, Texas. They 
enjoyed eating, joking and 
teasing each other.  The group 
consists of Juanita Basham, 
Barbie Vicencio, Virginia 

Ruebush, Joan Stovall, Miriam Thumann, Marian Seale, 
Sandra Turner, Darlene Polson, and Lola Justiss. (Betty 
Thrasher was absent). 
 

 
Marian Seale, Joan Stovall, Miriam Thumann, and Juanita 
Basham 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAN MARCOS NEWS 
 

La Vista Deaf Seniors of San Marcos will have their 
regular meeting next October 13, 2011, Thursday at 
1:30 p.m. at La Vista Retirement Community Center. 

                                                   Mark your calendar! 

First Annual Labor Day Picnic 

Barbie Vicencio and Virginia Ruebush 
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Behind his three sons: Tony, Alan, and Bill, Jr. 
 

Billy Collins celebrated his 80th birthday party at Matt’s 
El Rancho Mexican Restaurant with his family and 
friends on September 4, Sunday. (Photo by Bert Hill) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandra Turner, Darlene Polson, and Lola Justiss 

NEWS AND NOTES 

80th Birthday   

 

Field Trip to  

Fredericksburg 
The Texas Hill Country 
 

Thursday, October 20, 2011 
Cost: $10.00 each member 

 
 

 

NATIONAL MUSEUM 
PACIFIC WAR 

The complete story of WWII in the Pacific 
TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 

 Bus pick up – 8:00 a.m. at Austin Association 
of the Deaf, 8818 Cullen Rd. Austin, Texas. 

 Bus pick up – 8:30 a.m. at La Vista Retirement 
Community, 1615 Redwood Rd. San Marcos, 
Texas. 

 Arrive 10:30 a.m. Visit National Museum 
Pacific War – A museum of this quality—and 
importance—needs to be seen. 

 Lunch on your own 

 Back on Bus 3:00 p.m. 

 Stonewall, Texas to visit Wild Seed Farms 

  Approx – 5:00 p.m. – Arrive Austin, Texas 

  Approx – 5:30 p.m. – Arrive San Marco, Texas 

Better to sign up your name if you want to go 
Limit 40  

For more information contact: 
James Ed White – 512.410.0540 
Barbie Vicencio – 512.213.2693 
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NORTH TEXAS DEAF SENIOR CITIZENS WIN 
NATIONAL AWARD FOR ORGANIZATIONAL 
ACHIEVEMENT FROM DEAF SENIORS OF AMERICA 
Submitted by President Mack Harris 
At NTDSC’s recent general meeting Thursday, August 
4th, President Mack Harris broke the news to the 
members that NTDSC won the biggest honor – national 
one. NTDSC is recognized for performing exceptional 
service benefiting its deaf seniors. We had a brief 
celebration at the meeting.  
Editor’s Note:  Congrats to NTDSC for receiving this 
award. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary Lynn white is now visiting her daughter Debbie 
Lacey and her family. She will stay for a few weeks. She 
had an excellent summer and had a good small garden 
that Hebert always planted each year. On November 
2nd, she plans to fly to Chicago to visit a friend for a 
week, and then she will visit Debbie again at Christmas. 
She hopes to see all her friends soon.  (Submitted by 

Mary Lynn White) 

 

Fan Facts 
When the temperature increases in your surroundings, 
the cooling effects of fans are limited. Fans will not 
prevent heat illness when the temperature is in the 
high 90s. It is important to follow these 
recommendations: 
DO… 
• Use a fan only when the windows are open or the air 
conditioner is on.  
• Use your fan in or next to a window. Box fans are 
best. 
• Use a fan to bring in the cooler air from outside or to 
blow the hot air from the inside to the outside. 
• Use your fan by plugging it directly into the wall 
outlet. If you need an extension cord, it should be UL 
(Underwriter Laboratories) approved. 
DON’T… 
• Don’t use a fan in a closed room without windows or 
doors open to the outside? 
• Don’t believe that fans cool air. They don’t. They just 
move the air around. Fans keep you cool by evaporating 
your sweat. 
• Don’t use a fan to blow extremely hot air on yourself. 
This can cause heat exhaustion to happen faster. 
If you’re afraid to open your window to use a fan, 
choose other ways to keep cool. See the tips on: Keep 

Your Cool during Summer Heat.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATA-Sign language Media Expo 2011 
Austin Convention Center/ Hall EF 

500 E. Cesar Chavez St. 
Austin, Texas 78701 

 
October 29, 2011 

9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Get a Free Admission Pass through ONLINE! 

Deadline on or before October 27, 2011 
WWW.mataexpo.com/tx 

 

Fun and Activities 
ASL – Deaf Social Gatherings 

ASL Comedy Show/Games 
Sign Language Media Shows 
Deaf – ASL related exhibits 

Prizes and More Surprises…. 
Sponsors: Sprint Relay, CyberASL Network, 

GlobeVRS 

  
Pumpkin Fest Costume Contest 2011 

Bullock Texas State History Museum 
November 17, 2011, Thursday 

TSD Sport Display 
Come and Meet us there  

at 10:30 a.m. 
  will give you ticket for admission 

Admission: Free (20 or more people) 
Transportation can be done via City Bus or drive and 
park inside the underground garage in museum. 
 

RSVP to James Ed White VP 512.410.0540 
By November 1, 2011 

  

http://www.yelp.com/biz_photos/wgJ1WN_xKKEEW50O_HiFkw?select=W90VJdl22RSgVWKSPhGBZg
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Edna Lanita Ugarte 
1921 – 2011 

Edna Lanita, an 85 year resident of Dallas 
peacefully passed away in Sherman at age 90 on 
August 26, 2011. She is now in a wonderful 
place with her husband, parents, brother, and 
friends who went before her. Lanita attended 
the Texas School for the Deaf as a child. As an 
adult, in addition to being a devoted daughter, 
wife, mother,”Granny”, and friend to many, she 
was a long time member of the Dallas 
Association of the Deaf and served a term as 
President of the Women’s Auxiliary Fraternity. 
Lanita was a loving, caring woman with a big 
warm smile for everyone at all times.  Lanita 
was preceded in death by husband E.R. Ugarte, 
parents Scott and Edna Ferrell, and Brother 
Scott, Jr. She is survived by son Rick Ugarte and 
wife Gail, daughter Sonia and husband Lew 
Ganter, 6 grandchildren, 10 great 
grandchildren, and sister-in-law Anita Dalla.  A 
family held a Celebration of life service for 
Lanita at Grove Hill Funeral Home in Dallas on 
Saturday morning, September 3rd.  Lanita will be 
missed by all that knew her.  (Sherman 
Democrat Newspaper) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Donnell Eugene Bryan, 82, TSD 1950 of Graham passed 
away Saturday, August 27, 2011, in Graham.  A 
graveside service was held August 28 at Oak Grove 
Cemetery with the Rev.  Richard Segars, minister of 
administration and education at first Baptist Church, 
officiating. Arrangements were under the direction of 
Morrison Funeral Home. Mr. Bryan was born August 5, 
1929, in Graham to the late Roy Jackson and Ethel 
(Blount) Bryan. He was a Baptist and a self-employed 
farmer and rancher.  Survivors include his niece, Sandra 
Studley of Graham; and nephew, David Bryan of 
Graham. 
 
 

 
 

Abbeville—Funeral services were held at 10:30 a.m. 
Monday, September 5, 2011 at St. Therese of the Child 
Jesus Church honoring the life of Willie William 
Broussard, Jr., 71, who died Friday, September 2, 2011 
at his residence. He was laid to rest at St. Paul Cemetery 
with Reverend Kenneth Mayne officiating the services.    

          In Memoriam 

Donnell Eugene Bryan 
1929 - 2011 

Willie William Broussard 
1939 - 2011 

EDITOR’S NOTE:   
Please send any news announcement, note of favorite 
recipes by October 26, 2011 to TAD-SC Editor, Glenn 
Brunson, P.O. Box 41134, Austin, Texas 78704. Or 
gbrunson@austin.rr.com. 
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Left to Right:  Marion Moreman, Doris Dorsey, Jerrell Quinn, 
Jay W. Lide, Markalene Willman, Morris Porter, and Georgia 
Pruitt. (Original picture donated to TSDAA Archival by Mr. & Mrs. 
Morris Porter) 

 

RENEWAL MEMBERS/SUBSCRIBERS    
Mark Broussard, Wendall Cavett, Dianne Cockerham, 
Mary E. Corley, Bobby Creed, Doris Eads, William & 
Teresa Eskstein, Sara Harris, Rosie Hoffman, Rafael 
Martinez, Richard Odom, Lavonne Penny, Darlene 
Polson, and Kathy Weldon. 
NEW GIFT SUBSCRIBERS:  
Walter Jatzlau (gift by Peter Wright) 
Linda Adams (gift by Larry Lamb) 
DONATIONS TO TAD-SC: 
Rafael Martinez donated to TAD-SC, Thank you. 
Kathy Weldon donated to TAD-SC, Thank you. 
Kathy Weldon donated to TAD-SC in memory of Boyce 
Jones, Thank you. 
Darlene Polson donated to TAD-SC, Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
RECIPES 

Zucchini Casserole Pizza 
By Rosalyn Gannon to Mary Thumann 

1 can crescent roll 
4 cups thinly sliced zucchini or squash 
¼ cup butter or margarine 
1 cup chopped onion 
½ cup parsley or 2 tbsp parsley flakes 
½ tsp. salt 
½ tsp. pepper 
¼ tsp. garlic powder (I use 2 cloves fresh garlic) 
¼ tsp. basil 
¼ tsp. oregano 
2 eggs 
8 oz. grated mozzarella (2 cups) 
 
Roll out and line rectangular baking dish with 
crescent dinner rolls. Saute zucchini and onion in 
butter or margarine. Cook about ten minutes. Stir in 
all spices. 
Beat two eggs and mix with cheese then mix into 
zucchini. Pour into shell and bake at 375 for 18 to 20 
minutes. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
   

 
  
  
 
  
 

  
    
  1 Lottie Marks 
  5 Jo Bienvenu 
  5 Rosie Serna 
  14 Marcia Green 
  15 Eileen Hurne 
  15 Jerry Smith 
  20 Betty Jo Quinn 
  21 Robert Montfort 
  22 Sandra Turner 
  25  Betty Ailstock 
  26 Teresa Eckstein 
  27 Rennon Green 
  28 Franna Camenisch 
  29 Sheila M. Miller 
     
 
    
   
 
    

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS  
bBBIRTHDAY2011BIRTHD
AYS  BBBBBBBBIRTHDAYS 

 

Halloween – October 31, 1944 

 

 

 

 

 

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME 
Start and date change 

Beginning November 6, 2011 
One hour back 

One hour forward next March 11, 2012 

           October 10, 2011 – Columbus Day 
   October 31, 2011 - Halloween 
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MEMBERSHIP/SUBSCRIPTION APPLICATION 
TRAVIS ASSOCIATION OF THE DEAF-SENIOR CITIZENS 

  New subscriber   $10.00 a year 
  Renewal subscriber   $10.00 a year 

 
 

NAME: ________________________________________ADDRESS:_______________________________________       
 
CITY/STATE/ZIPCODE: ____________________________________________________________________________  
 
VIDEOPHONE: __________________________________________TTY:_____________________________________  
 
EMAIL: __________________________________________BIRTHDAY:______________________________________ 

 
 Donation $______________to TAD-SC (Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior Citizens). 

 Gift Member /Subscription from_______________________________________ ($10.00 per person (1 year). 

 Donation to TAD-SC $____________in memory of______________________________________________. 

Please mail the above from with a check or money order payable to Travis Association of the Deaf-Senior 

Citizens (TAD-SC) Attn: Nicholas Garza, Membership Chairperson, and P.O. Box 41134, Austin, Texas 78704.      

Thank you for your support. 

 

 


